
Lexington City Schools
Minutes

June 9, 2021

The Lexington City School Board met on June9, 2021, at 5:30 pm in the School Board office.
Present: Tammy Dunn, Owen Collins, Mollie Fox, Rebecca Walters-Superintendent, Stephanie
Burch-Clerk. Absent: Timothy Diette, Glenn Sullivan.

Upon motion of Ms. Fox, seconded by Mr. Collins, the Board approved the Agenda.

Communications:
Ms. Walters recognized Melanie Camden Principal at H. Waddell Elementary School who will be
leaving June 30, 2021 to be the Principal at Mountain View Elementary School and Tommy
Roberts Finances in the School Board office will be joining Washington & Lee payroll
department. Both will be greatly missed but we wish them well.

Public Comments: None

Upon motion of Mr. Collins, seconded by Ms. Fox, the Board approved the Consent Agenda:

Minutes of May 12, 2021
May Payroll $332,230.43
May Payables $275,709.26
YTD $6,473,819.70
Petty Cash Reports
Non-Resident Tuition Students
Personnel
2021 Gifted Advisory Committee Report
VSBA/LCS Policy Updates
Title I Application
Title I Parent and Family Engagement Policies
Title II Application
Title III Application
Title IV Application
Triennial Assessment of Local Wellness Policy

Personnel Announcement:
Kimberly Troise was appointed as the new principal at H. Waddell Elementary School
effective July 1, 2021.

Instruction:
Beth Jewell, Nurse at Lylburn Downing Middle School gave an update on the Family Life
Education Plan. Some of the topics were lessons will be taught separately to boys and girls by
the Health/PE teacher. Parents will be able to opt their child out of the programs if they choose



after reviewing the grade level standards shared at the beginning of the school year with the
permissions form. There will be an opportunity each year for parents with their student to attend
the presentation prior to it being shown in school. This will allow parents to field questions about
sensitive issues themselves. The updated instructional program was adapted using resources
from Fairfax County Public Schools, which is very well aligned with VDOE standards. Holly
Snyder, Mike Burch, Brittney Campbell, Becca Poulsen and Beth Jewell completed this
curriculum work for LCS.

Superintendent’s Report:
Enroll updates
Division updates
Substitute teacher daily pay rate
American Rescue Act Plan funding information
VSBA Media Honor Roll nominations

Upon motion of Ms. Fox, seconded by Ms. Dunn, the Board approved the increase of Substitute
pay from $75 a day to $80 a day effective August 1, 2021.

There was no update on the Rockbridge HIgh School Board meeting.

Ad Hoc meetings:
Ms. Mollie Fox gave an update.

Lexington City Schools next Board meeting will be July 21, 2021, at 5:30 pm at Lylburn Downing
Middle School cafeteria.

Glenn Sullivan last meeting was May and Owen Collins last meeting was June. With sincerest
thanks from the Board and all in attendance they will be missed.

Upon motion of Ms. Fox, seconded by Mr. Collins, the Board adjourned at 6:10 pm.

___________________________________         ____________________________________
Board Chair Board Clerk


